
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES  
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor               
Nashville, Tennessee  37243-1102 

 
 
February 3, 2023 
 
Honorable Mark Ledbetter 
Mayor, City of Cowan 
P.O. Box 338 
301 East Cumberland Street 
Cowan, TN 37318 
 
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: ashley.recorder@gmail.com  
 
  
Subject: Pretreatment Narrative Condition Industrial Waste Survey 
  NPDES Permit No. TN0021644 

Franklin County, TN 
 

Dear Mayor Ledbetter, 
 
Cowan’s NPDES permit was issued on August 31, 2021 and became effective on February 1, 2022. Part 
3.2.a of the NPDES permit requires Cowan to submit to the Division an Industrial Waste Survey (IWS) 
within 120 days of the effective date of the permit. As of the date of this letter, the Division has not received 
a submission. This is more than 120 days past the effective date of the permit. The IWS serves as a 
mechanism to evaluate if Cowan has any industrial sources of wastewater that discharge to the Cowan STP. 
This letter serves as a reminder that an IWS is required within 120 days of the effective date of the NPDES 
permit. Please submit an IWS to me at Gordon.Holcomb@tn.gov by May 4, 2023. 
 
Enclosed as email attachments are instructions on how to conduct and report an IWS. If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 615-339-9956 or at the above email.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Holcomb 
Pretreatment 
Compliance and Enforcement Unit 
 
 
e-copy:  Mr. Gary Horne – Division of Water Resources, Columbia EFO, gary.horne@tn.gov   

Mr. Nic Willis – City of Cowan, nicwillis1985@yahoo.com 
Ms. Mary Pearson – City of Cowen, mpearson.recorder@gmail.com  
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